
The Press Enterprise 
http://www.pe.com/localnews/environment/stories/PE_News_Local_S_toad13.3b0ec90.html 
 
10:00 PM PDT on Monday, October 12, 2009 

 
Endangered arroyo toad in line for habitat boost 
 
By JANET ZIMMERMAN 
The Press-Enterprise  
 
The endangered arroyo toad -- for years the subject of controversy involving 
federal officials -- may get a huge increase in habitat protections 
throughout Southern California under a new proposal by the U.S. Fish and 
Wildlife Service. 
 
The service has opened a 60-day public comment period on a plan to set aside 
109,110 acres of private, federal, state and tribal lands as "critical 
habitat" for the small, buff-colored toad with dark-spotted, warty skin. 
 
The proposal is part of a settlement with the Center for Biological 
Diversity, which filed suit after the wildlife agency designated less than 
12,000 acres of habitat for the toad in 2005. 
 
"It's a hop in the right direction," said Noah Greenwald, the center's 
endangered species program director. "Given that almost 500,000 acres were 
proposed in 2000, we hope that the administration will stick with at least 
this 109,000 acres." 
 
The arroyo toad has garnered a lot of publicity, starting in 2003 when John 
Roberts, then an appellate judge, referred to it as a "hapless toad" in an 
opinion on a lawsuit over the Endangered Species Act. The controversy was 
raised during hearings for Roberts' confirmation to the Supreme Court in 
2005. 
 
One of the habitat designations for the toad also was part of a scandal 
involving Julie MacDonald, a Bush-era assistant Interior Department 
secretary who oversaw fish and wildlife and parks. 
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Federal officials have proposed increasing the critical habitat for the 
endangered arroyo toad.  
 
An investigation by the U.S. Inspector General's Office found that MacDonald 
"bullied, insulted and harassed" staff to change documents and alter 
biological reporting regarding the endangered species program and disclosed 
nonpublic information to industry lobbyists. 
 
About a year after MacDonald resigned in 2006, the Fish and Wildlife Service 
announced that it would re-evaluate critical habitat designations made under 
her tenure for eight species, including the arroyo toad. 
 
Critical habitat is area considered vital for the conservation of a 



threatened or endangered species. The designation affects only activities 
involving the federal government, such as a permit, license or funding, that 
also would harm the quality of the habitat. It does not necessarily restrict 
development, though modifications may be required. 
 
The toad lives and breeds in slow-moving pools and open, sandy terraces by 
streams. 
 
In the Inland region, the largest areas proposed for habitat are 8,173 acres 
in the Upper Santa Margarita River Basin, in southern Riverside County and 
northern San Diego County; 5,919 acres in the Upper Mojave River Basin in 
San Bernardino County; and 5,667 acres in San Juan Creek Basin in 
southwestern Riverside County and southern Orange County. 
 
Also included are the Cajon Wash north of San Bernardino, San Jacinto River 
Basin, San Mateo Creek Basin, and the Whitewater River Basin in the 
Coachella Valley. The designation also covers land in Ventura, Santa 
Barbara, Orange, Los Angeles and San Diego counties. 
 
This is the third critical habitat designation for the toad since it was 
listed as endangered in 1994. 
 
In June 2000, the Fish and Wildlife Service proposed setting aside 478,000 
acres of critical habitat but scaled it back to 182,360 acres in 2001. 
 
After the agency was sued by the building industry and other groups, it 
re-proposed 138,713 acres of critical habitat in 2004 and made a final 
designation of 11,695 acres the next year. 
 
The lawyer for the Building Industry Association, Andrew Henderson, said he 
is reviewing the latest proposal to make sure the Fish and Wildlife Service 
properly applied the law and explore whether the economic analysis was 
properly done. 
 
"We fully saw this coming. We still have to dive into the details of the 
proposal and determine the strength of their evidence for what they're 
proposing and the implications of it," he said. 
 
Fish and Wildlife officials could not be reached for comment. But in the 
past, a spokeswoman said the reduction of critical habitat was made based on 
new information that revealed the toads didn't live in some of the proposed 
areas. 
 
In some cases, the acreage was refined to exclude areas too steep to be used 
by the toad or removed because alterations to projects or developments that 
would have been required to protect the habitat exceeded a $10 million 
threshold. 
 
In the latest proposal, the agency mapped more precisely the critical 
habitat areas essential for the conservation of the toad, according to a 
news release. It also reflects information on the distribution of toads that 
has come to light since the 2004 critical habitat proposal, the release 
said. 
 
For details and maps, go to 
www.fws.gov/ventura/newsroom/public_comments.html. 


